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The Heart of Virginia Council is very grateful for the generous 

support of these four companies as presenting sponsors: 

 

Davenport - Friends of Scouting Dinner 

Lansing Building Products - Tournament of Eagles Golf Classic 

Luck Stone - Richmond Area Sporting Clays Classic 

TowneBank - Scouting For Food  
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Dear Fellow Heart of Virginia Council Volunteers and Supporters, 

 

2015 was another great year of achievements in the Heart of Virginia Council!  Thank you for your support of this great 

BSA council, where Scouting was alive and well in the councilôs 102nd year and the BSAôs 105th year!  

 

The council earned the Silver level of recognition in the Journey to Excellence (JTE) achievement after earning the top 

Gold recognition for 5 consecutive years. The Arrohattoc and Battlefield Districts achieved Gold JTE status while 

Huguenot Trail and Cardinal districts achieved Silver JTE status, with Crater, Rivers and Capital districts achieving 

Bronze JTE.  For unit JTE achievement, 40 % achieved Gold, 28 % Silver and 12 % bronze.  JTE measures continuous 

improvement against a unitôs, districtôs or councilôs previous performance of best practices including camping, youth 

advancements, adult leader training, youth membership growth and retention, service hours to the community, and fund 

development and management.   

 

The year-end registered youth membership of 12,197 represented a small decline from 2014, but another outstanding fall 

recruiting season saw some 3,100 new youth members join the Cub Scout Packs, Boy Scout Troops, Venturing Crews 

and Explorer Posts in our 24-county/4-city footprint.  These youth and units are supported by nearly 4,000 registered 

adult volunteers.  An important focus area continues to be the organization and retention of more Scouting units so that 

more youth can participate and benefit.   

 

The average time a young man spends in the Boy Scout program continues to exceed 4 years, the best itôs ever been, 

reflecting the excellent quality of the program.  Nearly 90% of Boy Scouts were first Cub Scouts, so we work hard to 

help our Cub Scouts and their families successfully transition into Boy Scouting, where our retention rate of 80% 

exceeds the national average.  Our youth earned 6,616 rank advancements and 12,244 merit badges!   

 

Even though most sources of revenue increased and expenses were held below 2014 levels, the council experienced a 

small financial operations deficit for the year.  This was due to a ósoftô Friends of Scouting campaign that felt the effects 

of a loss of donors resulting from the July national adult leadership policy change stating that chartered organizations 

may select their adult leaders without regard to sexual orientation.  This followed the May 2013 decision to not deny 

Scouting to any youth based on their sexual preference alone.  Camping and activity revenue, special events, Scout Shop 

sales and investment earnings produced increases.  The camp card and popcorn sales decreased due to fewer units 

participating in the sales.  The council employs 27 full time, skilled professional and support personnel, 14 part time 

urban program aides and 80 summer camp staff members, all working to support our units and programs to provide the 

highest quality program possible.   

 

Summer camp attendance increased for the 5th consecutive year, 97 % of our direct contact volunteer leaders are 

program-specific trained, the second highest percentage of the 284 councils, 323 local Scouts earned the Eagle Scout 

Award and the Nawakwa Lodge of the Order of the Arrow earned the Gold JTE recognition for the 38th consecutive 

year!  Over 1 million service hours were recorded by our youth members, including the collection of some 200,000 

pounds of food in the 28th year of the Scouting For Food campaign to feed the hungry in our communities.   

 

We are pleased to present this 2015 annual report for our council and thank you for your support of our young people 

through Scouting in óthe Heart of Virginiaô!  

 

 

 

   

   

 

MESSAGE FROM THE COUNCIL KEY THREE 

John K. McCulla 

Council President 

Lloyd C. Dunnavant 

Council Commissioner 
Bradford M. Nesheim 
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Silver Antelope Award 
   

William H. Talley IV ............. 2013 

Richard P. Bragga .................. 2011 

Wilbur G. Cahoon .................. 2006 

Frances B. Crutchfield ........... 2002 

George T. Crutchfield ............ 1999 

James L. Dillon ...................... 1989 

Dr. George S. Lightner .......... 1988 

Oscar M. Thompson .............. 1985 

H. George Randolph .............. 1970 

Dr. William Spencer .............. 1975 

Aubrey V. Kidd ..................... 1960 

Cecil Gray .............................. 1947 

Whitney M. Young, Jr.  Service Award  

International Scouterõs Award 
 

Heather B. Mulvihill .......................... 2013 

LTC Ret. Gerald J. Berry, PhD ......... 2013 

Mark A. Larson ................................. 2012 

William T. Gaylord ........................... 2009 

Robert E. Preston ............................... 2009 

Richard P. Bragga .............................. 2005 

William Gary Bryant ......................... 2005 

David S. Miller .................................. 2005 

Silver Buffalo Award 
   

Richard P. Bragga .................. 2014 

Silver Antelope Award 
   

William H. Talley IV ............. 2013 

Richard P. Bragga .................. 2011 

Wilbur G. Cahoon .................. 2006 

Frances B. Crutchfield ........... 2002 

George T. Crutchfield ............ 1999 

James L. Dillon ...................... 1989 

Dr. George S. Lightner .......... 1988 

Oscar M. Thompson .............. 1985 

H. George Randolph .............. 1970 

Dr. William Spencer .............. 1975 

Aubrey V. Kidd ..................... 1960 

Cecil Gray .............................. 1947 

Robert H. Smith, Sr. .............. 2010 

Joseph J. Feher ...................... 2002 

Linwood D. Ross ................... 2002 

Greater Richmond Retail Merchants 

Association ............................ 2002 

Allen C. Gooden, Jr. .............. 2001 

Dr. Gloria W. Flowers ........... 1995 

 

National Hall of Leadership Honoree 
 

Linwood D. Ross ................... 2010 

Alumni Award  
 

Richard P. Bragga ................. 2014 

J. Miller Smither .................... 2013 

Silver Buffalo Award 
   

 

William H. Spurgeon III Award  
 

Mark A. Larson ..........Exploring Division  

National Alumnus of the Year 
 

Richard P. Bragga ................. 2014 


